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Dear Central Valley School District {(CVSD) Parents and Guardians:

Please be advised of the following student support protocols CVSD uses when there is an outbreak of a contagious
disease and when a student has a Certificate of Exemption of vaccinations on file with the school.

The Washington Administrative Code (WAC 246-110-020) designates the Spokane Regional Heath Officer as the legal
authority when an outbreak, such as mumps, occurs. The local health officer, after consultation with the secretary of
health, shall take all appropriate actions deemed to be necessary to control or eliminate the spread of the disease within
their local jurisdiction. The order for exclusion of students for the reasons of not having immunizations comes from the
Spokane Regional Health District.

When such directive is given, we have a duty to conduct the exclusion of students in a timely and student/parent-
friendly manner. Below are CVSD’s protocols and accommodations offered to students and their parents when
exclusions are required:

1. When a student is identified as being excluded, the school will identify a point of contact for the student,
(counselor, dean, assistant principal or principal) for the duration of the exclusion.
2. The student’s point of contact will confer with the student, student’s teachers and parents to develop a student
learning plan that will include the following:
a. A specific outline of expectations and timelines.
b. How assignments will be distributed (online or paper format) and graded. Additional time can be
allotted for assignments and tests as needed; and
¢. A communication plan will be developed and agreed upon between the school point of contact, student
and parent.
3. Additional academic supports will be available as needed, i.e. tutoring, phone calls and online support.
Volunteer tutoring is available upon request at the Spokane Valley Library (12004 E. Main).
4. If for some reason assignments are not available, students will have the option of being placed in appropriate
instructional modules that could be done during the exclusion time period.
5. High School students may request to be enrolled in Central Valley Virtual Learning courses to complete the
semester.
6. The student’s point of contact will be responsible for monitoring student progress and addressing
parent/student/teacher concerns during the exclusion period.
7. Upon the student’s return, the point of contact will meet with the student and parents to create a reentry plan
to ensure student success.

CVSD’s goal is to provide students and families with a high quality, comprehensive educational experience. When a
student is required to be excluded from school, we will work with student and parents to ensure that academic supports
are in place throughout the exclusion time period.

For questions or more information, contact your school principal or Terrie VanderWegen, Assistant Superintendent of
Learning and Teaching, at tvanderwegen@cvsd.org or 509-558-5420.




